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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Hello Fellow Chip Makers,

Time is flying and we are busy here! Our 
picnic was a big success and everyone 
seemed to enjoy themselves. A huge Thanks 
to everyone who participated. Special Thanks 
to Jack, Sid, Barb, Jim and Paul for their extra 
help to the cook and clean up.

Our classes are all going very well with good 
enrollment in all.

The Craftfest is our latest event to show our 
talents off to the public.

Happy Carving to All!

Kim

General Membership Meeting of 
May 18, 2023 

MINUTES
Kim Valentine brought the meeting to order at 
10:35 a.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

A motion was made and approved to accept 
the minutes as written in The Chip Pile.

Nancy Wheeler gave the Treasurer’s report 
listing amounts in the charity fund and the 
raffle fund. Linda Peacy said we have 95 
members. Jim Waldeck reported that we have 
enough tools for the upcoming class. He will 
be ordering more so we have at least 12 sets 
on hand. Terry Muth relayed that we are good 
on wood. Paul Baumann III reported we have 
7-9 people on the sign-up sheet for the next 
Beginners’ Class starting the 27th of May. 
Marty Wells will be having a cardinal class 
at the end of May. The Webmaster/Chip Pile Continued on Page 2

Editor, Sandy Smith, said all is looking good. 
The Show went well. Sandy Lord, the Sunshine 
Lady, said that she had heard from Marty Wells 
and that he was out of surgery and doing well. 
She had sent cards to Sonia Nelson and Earl 
Gulley’s family. She will send a card to Marty 
Wlls also.

Old Business: Reminder that our picnic will be 
the 3rd of June at the Lakeview Civic Center. 
Meat and buns will be provided. Bring a dish 
to pass and your own drinks. Meet about 
11 a.m., lunch to begin at noon.

New Business: None.

Announcements: The Wood Turners were 
very happy about their outcome from our 
show. The new class will begin next week. 
Happy Birthday to Dave McConkey.

Show and Tell: Kim Valentine – black walnut 
buffalo, gnomes, Indian bust; Steve Ellison 
– arrowhead, owl, turtle, and dogwood; Bob 
Gilkerson – little horse, miniature rabbit, green 
back heron, cowboy on horse, cowboy bust; 
Tim Sharp – Bigfoot, razorback; Terry Muth 
– relief carving; Jim Waldeck – hillbilly. Jim 
Waldeck was the winner of the drawing.

Name Tag Winner: Len Kieltyka won the 
name tag drawing. Naomi Inglett won the 
50/50 drawing.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, Nancy Smith, Secretary

Board of Directors Meeting 
of June 1, 2023

Kim Valentine brought the meeting to order at 
9:35 a.m.



Board of Directors Meeting of June 1, 2023 
Minutes - Continued from Page 1

North Arkansas Woodcarvers Club 
P.O. Box 531 - Mountain Home, AR 72654

SUNSHINE LADY 
REPORTS

Please let Sandy Lord or Board Members 
know of any member who may be ill or who 
may have lost a loved one. Our members 
appreciate knowing that we are thinking 
of them and that our best wishes are 
extended to them during these stressful and 
often traumatic times.

Treasurer Nancy Wheeler said that we are 
doing well. She announced the amount in the 
Charity fund and what our expenses were. 
Membership Chairman Linda Peacy reported 
that we have 100 members at this time. Jim 
Waldeck said that he had provided 6 sets of 
tools for the new beginners’ class and sold 
one to a member. He needs to get the supply 
back up to 12 sets. Terry Muth reported that 
wood is doing good. He will be travelling 
to South Dakota in the next few weeks and 
wanted to know if he should pick up any bark. 
He was told to pick up a small amount. Paul 
Baumann III told us that the new Beginners’ 
Class has started. Marty Wells will be having a 
class on cardinals soon. Sandy Smith said The 
Chip Pile is going well. Sunshine Lady Sandy 
Lord said she had sent a card to Kathy Hewitt, 
who broke her leg. Sid Edelbrock made the 
report for his wife Barbara on the club’s picnic 
on the 3rd. Starts at 11:00 a.m. and they will 
be eating around noon. Bring a dish to pass 

and your own drinks. Amy Wainscott had the 
sign-up sheets for the Craftsfest on the 16th 
and 17th of June.

Unfinished Business: None.

New Business: None.

Motion and seconded to adjourn the meeting 
at 9:53 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, Nancy Smith, Secretary

2023 Membership Dues
$20 - Individual Membership
$30 - Individual Membership plus 

Spouse

Please see Ray and Linda Peacy, 
Membership Chairpeople,

 to Renew Your Membership


